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September 16, 2010
Mr. David W. Danner
Executive Director and Secretary

Washington Utilities & Transportation Commission

1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW

Olympia, WA  98504

Re:
ETC Application for T-Mobile -- Docket 101060
Dear Mr. Danner:
As mentioned in T-Mobile’s Application for designation as an Eligible Telecommunications Carrier (the “Application”) at page 7, T-Mobile’s Lifeline offering includes (among other things) 145 Whenever® minutes, 500 night minutes, and 500 weekend minutes.  
At the time that the Application was submitted, the per-minute overage rate for T-Mobile’s Lifeline offering was $0.40.  In its response to the Commission Staff’s Supplemental Information requests transmitted to the Commission on August 26, 2010, T-Mobile announced that it would be reducing the overage rate for its Lifeline offering from $0.40 per minute to $0.05 per minute by the end of 2010.  T-Mobile has already reduced the overage rate for its Lifeline offering to $0.05 per minute.  
T-Mobile believes that this change makes it’s already robust Lifeline offering competitive in today’s market.  T-Mobile notes that it has already received requests from Washington consumers for its Lifeline offering.  

In light of this information, T-Mobile urges the Commission to consider and approve T-Mobile’s application as soon as possible.
Very truly yours,
Davis Wright Tremaine LLP

Mark P. Trinchero
MPT/jan

cc:
Service List
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